



WEEKLY NEWSLETTER JULY

15TH, 2025

TABLE OF CONTENTS

- **Ø** EVENT SAFETY & PROTECTION FEEDBACK
- PRIMARY SECTION MANGO DAY ACTIVITY FEEDBACK
- MR. CEO CLASS OBSERVATION OF SECONDARY SECTIONS
- MADAM PRINCIPAL & SECTION HEAD SESSION WITH PRE-SECTION MOTHERS, NOW BEGINNING IN PRIMARY
- SUMMER VACATION 21ST JULY TO 1ST AUGUST, TIPS FOR THE BREAK
- SAP FOCUS ON PERSONAL APPEARANCE AND HEALTHY HABITS
- UPCOMING ACTIVITIES: ICE CREAM DAY AND TRAFFIC POLICE SESSION
- SCHOOL BAG ORGANIZATION, MAINTENANCE, AND SAFETY TIPS





PROTECTION FEEDBACK

The recently held Safety & Protection event proved to be an insightful and essential experience for our students. With a focus on first aid training, emergency drills, and personal safety, the sessions were carefully designed to be both age appropriate and practical. Students from all sections actively participated and demonstrated a strong sense of responsibility during the drills.

Our team ensured that every child understood the importance of being prepared in any situation, be it a minor classroom accident or a larger emergency. Teachers were also trained to respond effectively, and we are proud to say that our school community showed maturity, focus, and coordination during the entire exercise.

We have received positive feedback from both parents and teachers, appreciating the school's initiative to prioritize not just academics but the holistic safety of every child. Moving forward, we plan to integrate short safety awareness reminders into our regular classroom sessions, reinforcing what was learned in a consistent, child-friendly manner.



EVENTSAFETY & PROTECTION FEEDBACK







PRIMARY SECTION MANCO DAY ACTIVITY FEEDBACK

Mango Day in the Primary Section turned out to be a joyful and vibrant celebration of the summer's favorite fruit. Classrooms were decorated with mango-themed crafts and yellow hues, while students arrived in cheerful attire that matched the spirit of the event. From mango-inspired songs to storytelling sessions and food-sharing activities, it was a refreshing blend of learning and fun.

More than just an enjoyable experience, Mango Day also offered educational value. Students learned about the nutritional importance of seasonal fruits, different varieties of mangoes, and how they grow. It was encouraging to see the children enthusiastically take part and share their knowledge with confidence. We're grateful to the parents and teachers who made this a memorable and meaningful day.





MRGEOCLASS OBSERVATION OF SECONDARY SECTIONS

This week, our respected CEO visited classrooms in the secondary section, and we are pleased to report a very positive outcome. The purpose of the observation was to understand the current academic environment and evaluate classroom engagement. The CEO was impressed with the discipline, student participation, and the overall teaching methodologies being implemented. Constructive feedback was shared with the faculty, with a focus on encouraging continued growth in interactive learning, planning, and performance. Observations like these serve to uplift and realign our educational goals, reinforcing a culture of excellence and accountability across the school.





MADAMPRINCIPAL &SECTION HEAD SESSION

WITH PRE-SECTION MOTHERS, NOW BEGINNING IN PRIMARY

After the successful and meaningful session held with mothers of Pre-Section students, we are now extending this initiative to the Primary Section. These one-on-one and group conversations between the school leadership and parents are an integral part of building stronger home-school partnerships.

The earlier session allowed our Principal and Section Head to directly address parental concerns, share classroom strategies, and receive valuable suggestions. It also created a space where parents could freely express their expectations and appreciation, strengthening mutual trust. The upcoming session with Primary Section mothers aims to focus on the next developmental stage, more structured academics, social interactions, and growing independence. We invite all Primary mothers to participate with the same enthusiasm. Your voice helps shape a more responsive and child-centered educational journey for your young learners.



SUMMERVACATION

21ST JULY TO 1ST AUGUST, TIPS FOR THE BREAK

As we approach the much-awaited summer vacation from 21st July to 1st August, we encourage families to make this break not just about relaxation but also about productive rest. It's a golden opportunity for children to recharge, bond with family, and build memories beyond the school gates.

To make the most of this time, we recommend maintaining a light yet regular daily routine. Encourage reading, storytelling, arts and crafts, or light journaling to keep their creativity alive. Limit screen time and instead opt for board games, small gardening activities, or simple home science experiments.

Hydration and health should be a top priority, especially in the summer heat. Make sure children drink plenty of water, eat light and seasonal fruits, and avoid heavy snacks. When outdoors, ensure proper sun protection and never let them go unattended. We look forward to welcoming everyone back refreshed and full of energy.

BLECK



SAP FOCUS ON PERSONAL APPEARANCE AND HEALTHY HABITS

As part of our Student Assessment Policy, personal grooming, hygiene, and healthy habits continue to remain core focus areas alongside academic performance. Neat uniforms, tidy hair, and clean shoes are not just rules, they teach discipline, respect, and self-confidence.

We are observing significant improvement in how students present themselves, which directly reflects their attitude towards learning. Regular reminders and gentle corrections from teachers and peers alike are creating a positive cultural shift in our school environment.

In addition, we emphasize daily hygiene practices like handwashing, carrying a clean water bottle, and having a healthy lunch. At home, parents can support by reinforcing bedtime routines, personal care, and balanced nutrition. Good habits formed now will serve them for a lifetime.





UPCOMING ACTIVITIES:

ICE CREAM DAY AND TRAFFIC POLICE SESSION

Exciting events await our students after the summer break. Ice Cream Day is around the corner, a sweet surprise for students to beat the summer heat with fun, friends, and flavor. It's not just about treats, it also encourages sharing, manners, and social bonding.

Alongside this, we will be hosting an interactive session with the city's Traffic Police Department. This educational event is designed to raise awareness among children about road safety, responsible pedestrian behavior, and the importance of traffic rules. Such sessions are crucial in developing responsible citizens from a young age. Our students will also have the chance to ask questions and interact with real-life safety officers, making learning more practical and memorable.





SCHOOL BAG ORGANIZATION,

MAINTENANCE, AND SAFETY TIPS

A child's school bag is more than just a carrier, it's a daily companion. Teaching students how to organize and manage their school bags is part of our life-skills training. Each student should carry only the necessary items for the day to avoid unnecessary weight.

Teachers are guiding students on how to keep their bags neat, how to arrange books by size and usage, and how to zip and carry bags correctly to avoid back strain. Parents can assist by checking bags weekly and encouraging responsibility. We also remind all students that expensive stationery items like sharp metal scales, scissors, or luxury pens should not be brought to school unless officially required. This ensures safety and avoids distractions. Your cooperation in this matter is highly appreciated.





COOD LUCK TO

CLASS 10 FOR THEIR UPCOMING RESULT

As Class 10 students await their board examination results, we extend our heartfelt wishes to them. This period can be filled with anticipation and emotion, and we want to reassure each student that their journey so far has already made us proud.

These students have worked diligently, often under pressure, and have shown resilience, commitment, and growth. Regardless of the final marks, we believe in their potential and are confident that they will continue to achieve great things ahead.

To the parents and teachers who supported them throughout, thank you for your patience and guidance. Let us all look forward to celebrating their success together, with heads held high and hearts full of pride.

